
October 2021 Newsletter  

Message from Mayor Joe 

Hello,  
I hope you and your family are doing well and staying safe.   

Good news from our Fire Department, we were scheduled to have an ambulance 
based at Montverde’s fire station in late 2022. It was announced at our Septem-
ber Council meeting by the Battalion Chief of Lake County Fire Department that 
they have stationed an ambulance in Montverde seven days a week from 9am to 
9pm. This has been one of your Council’s main initiatives over the pass three 
years and it is great to see it all coming together quicker then originally planned. 
The Ambulance will be 24/7 in the near future.     

Other good news is the Publix on Hancock road is now open and this will help our 
Montverde residents a lot when the Turnpike bridge for the Publix on Highway 
50 closes soon for 14 months.  

I recently sat with the City Manager of Groveland and he informed me that 
Groveland will soon be adding another NEW 1 million square foot of commercial 
space for two new businesses. Amazon and Kroger’s are already operating in 
Groveland, with the new building and adding  5,000 new jobs in our area. This 
will allow many folks to live and work in Lake County and not have to drive to 
Orlando everyday.    

We will be holding our world famous Trunk or Treat Halloween celebration this 
year on October 30th next to the Community Building . Get your costumes ready 
and come participate in this fun event. As always if I 
can help you with anything please feel free to call me 
at 407-496-1673.      

Many Thanks.       

Joseph Wynkoop  

    

Library News 

    The library is about to wrap up the month of September and welcome in the  
Fall!  Ferndale Baptist Church is blessing us with bread Wednesdays and Thurs-
days for those in need.  The bread will be located in the kitchen area of the li-
brary during library hours while supplies last.  Trunk or Treat will take place at 
Kirk Park on Saturday, October 30th. We will have a lot of fun with costume con-
tests, candy, and prizes. Start preparing your 1st place costumes now!  Finally, 
we would like to thank everyone who donates books, magazines, and DVDs for 

the community to enjoy!    Thank You, Kathleen & Mary 



 


